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CHISELBOROUGH PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on 13th December 2017
Present: 
 Mr R Brown, Mr A Pipe, Mr M Langdon, Mrs J Buckmaster, Dr R Bulley
In Attendance:
 Members of the public, Mr R Pallister.
	1:
	Apologies for absence: Mr M. Keating (On leave).
	

	2:
	Declarations of Interest: None
	

	3:
	Public Forum: Refuse bags in East Street, to come up as agenda item. Noted that Western Power had left a road sign on Cat Street.
	

	4:
	Minutes of the meeting: Held on:  8th November. These were agreed and signed.
Matters arising under:
	

	2017.07.16
	Nothing heard about the new road markings which would be carried out at the same time as the new markings in Norton.
	

	2017.11.03
2017.11.03

2017.11.04

2017.11.09
	There had been some developments regarding the refuse bag dumping in East Street. A resident advised that on Monday 11th December more bags had been dumped, this time outside of cottages along the trackway from the common. The bags contained 80% building type rubbish and 20% domestic. The enforcement officer came out on the Tuesday and had left a letter with the suspected perpetrator, which was obtained from opening the bags. Mr Pallister advised that it was his understanding that the inspector would be there on collection day before the collection of the rubbish. He had left the matter with SWP as they were dealing with it. Mr Pallister agreed to supply Chiselborough Parish Council with the rules about household refuse collection.
Mr Brown had spoken to members of the Church Council and the Hall Committee. All were agreed that there should be recognition by way of some kind of permanent memorial to mark the generosity of Miss Rosemary Burns to the village. Further discussion would take place as to the form and positioning of the memorial.

Following the successful First Aid Course it had been established that the village would benefit from a defibrillator. The equipment was more resilient and user friendly now. The Clerk had spoken to West Chinnock Clerk who had advised that the cost was £1,500 in round figures. They had held fund raising events to finance their defibrillators.  Noted that Community Heartbeat Trust who had adopted the phone box, would not provide a defibrillator, it would have to be paid for by the village although they would pay for the electricity for the heated cabinet. Accordingly, it was clear that a defibrillator would be an asset to the village, the issue to resolve was how to go about funding it.
In order to comply with the Data Protection Act it had been necessary to obtain the consent of the Neighbourhood Watch street reps to publicise their details to all the houses in their patch. This was in the process of being carried out, and it was hoped that within a couple of weeks everyone would know who their rep was.
	

	
	
	

	5:
	District Councillor’s Report: Ric Pallister.  Mr Pallister gave an update on measures being taken to increase revenue streams involving further commercial property acquisition and capital generation by way of short-term development opportunities. This was to plug the gap in funding following cuts in government funding and to avoid cuts being made to local services. Mr Pallister was confident that good progress was being made and that all the checks and balances were in place to ensure sound financial decisions were being made.
	

	
	
	

	6:
	County Councillor’s Report: Mark Keating. Mr Keating was on annual leave. His full December report was posted on the noticeboard on the website.
	

	
	
	

	7:
	Planning: Richard Brown. No new application for planning consent had been received. One determination had been received being consent for the erection of an agricultural workers cottage at Pibditch, Manor Farm.
	

	
	
	

	8:
	Burridge Copse: Thanks to Mr Pallister who had arranged for a visit by the Countryside Team to give advice on how best to proceed with the copse. Two members of the team had visited. They quickly identified that in order to make the copse accessible to the public a lot of maintenance would need to be carried out at high cost. It would be possible, and probably more preferable, to divide the copse to make it partly accessible and partly left wild. This would have the advantage of enabling the public to enjoy it and the continuation of the annual scout group visit, whilst at the same time preserving its wildlife status. The Countryside team had agreed to provide 3 recommendations containing outline costings by January. Once received further consideration would be given in the light of the recommendations.
	

	
	
	

	9:
	County Council Farm Land Subcommittee Update: A meeting took place on 5th December. Grant Morley had joined the committee. The Parish Council would now have to agree a remit of what they wanted the Subcommittee to do. Put very simply this would be to secure the land for future generations and to preserve Chiselborough as an iconic Ham Stone village. The committee would have free reign to look at all the issues and then come back to the Parish Council with recommendations. The option with county council farms currently runs until 30th July 2018. Mr Pallister and Mr Keating had agreed to attend the next meeting on 9th January.
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	10:
	Community Land Trust: No meeting had taken place since the last Parish Council meeting. The main supplier for the village shop (Proctor and Harvey) had gone into administration and a new supplier had been appointed who would start deliveries on 19th December.
An application for planning permission for the solar array would be submitted.
Mr Pallister reported that one of the implications of the 10 affordable houses in Minchingtons Close which were in Chiselborough, was that it was likely that when the boundary Commission reported in the spring, it was likely that Chiselborough would be removed from Parrot Ward and placed in Hamdon Ward. This was all about balancing numbers to smooth out representation ensuring more even numbers for each Councillor. As Chiselborough now had houses on the edge of Norton, it would appear likely that the boundary commission would conclude that it made sense for Chiselborough to be in Hamdon Ward.
	

	
	
	

	11:
	Councillor duties and responsibilities: Mr Brown reported that he was currently going through the existing list of duties and responsibilities, along with a revised list prepared by Mrs Buckmaster. It was a slow process of going through the existing list and transposing everything over to the new revised templates. Progress being made.
	

	
	
	

	12:
	Finance: 3 cheques presented and approved for signing. Clerk’s wages and expenses for the quarter to 30/11/17 £379.97 plus £88.80 for tax to HMRC and to R.J. Bailey £120.00 for cutting the common in April.
	

	
	
	

	13:
	Reports: Ranger The Ranger was due to attend on 18th December and there were a few grids that needed sorting out. The Ranger was hoping to arrange for the sweeper to attend with her on that day. Anything needing doing please advise Mr Langdon. Mr Brown advised that there were two rates for the Ranger, one for regular use and one for ad hoc. We were probably using the Ranger more than we had done. Need to find out the rates to ensure that we are obtaining best value for money. Mr Langdon to try and find out details of the rates.
	

	
	Parish Land: The fence was put round the common and the sheep were let in there by Richard Holloway and would likely be there until Christmas. The Chick’s Dexter and Black Welsh sheep were grazing on Balham and Skillgate Lane area so all going well with both parties.
	

	
	Highways: A couple of potholes that needed repairing had been marked ready for repair. Mr Langdon requested that thanks be placed on record to Mr Richard Holloway who had cut the hedge from the A356 up to, and down through Cat Street. No answer had been received from SCC as to why they had not cut this section. But grateful thanks recorded to Mr Holloway.
	

	
	Rights of Way: Mr Pipe had spoken to Les at County Council Rights of way about the footpath along the Church wall. He had also logged it on the Rights of Way Access Map and posted a photograph. Les had advised that he would come out and have a look at it with a view to widening it. Members of the public reported that the footpath had been cut. A loose railing at Hempalong would be reported. 
Clarified that the gate taken out at the top of East Street would be available to be used elsewhere.
	

	
	
	

	14:
	Correspondence: New forms received for the precept for 2018/19 which had to be returned by 31/01/18.
Mr Pallister confirmed that there is no cap on Parish Council precept. He was confident that there would be no disproportionate impact on Chiselborough from the 4-year settlement expected to be announced just before Christmas.
Mr Perry asked to congratulate The Town Council through Ric for the fantastic floral displays this year.
	

	
	
	

	15:
	Points for New Business: None
	


The next meeting will be held at 7.30pm on Wednesday 14th February 2018
Signed _________________________               Date _______________________________
